Minutes                                                                                                                                                             Graduate Program Council                                                                                                                                  November 4, 2009
Attendance:  Bakewell-Sachs, Bennett, Eberly, Epperson, Hydro, Leake, Mummey, Seto, Speaker

Excused:  Ball, D’Angelo, Rice, Tarter

I.  Approval of Minutes:  Approval of minutes from October 21, 2009.  Motioned by Seto; Seconded by Leake

II.  Dean’s Report:  Susan Bakewell-Sachs raised question of how the Graduate Programs Council can best work within the current structure of graduate programs and the current administrative governance structure.  She explained that she meets regularly on the Graduate Deans Panel along with other deans who oversee graduate programs and she will function as a communication between them and us.

III.  Assistant Dean’s Report:  

1. Current application review period from Nov. 4-10.  Matriculation deadline is Dec. 1.  Priority consideration for non-matriculation is Dec. 1; however, applications for non-matriculation will be accepted until Jan. 7.  Jan. 7 is Graduate Orientation.
2. Lisa DeMarsico attended a recruiting fair at Rutgers today.

3. Lisa DeMarsico and Susan Hydro will attend NJEA on Nov. 5-6 for recruitment purposes.

4. The Secondary MAT is not accepting applications for spring because is working through a cohort model.  Donald Leake asked if that had impacted the number of students admitted.  Susan Hydro said they were pleased with volume of applications and there was not a concern over too few applications to consider.  She will continue to look at numbers and trends.

IV. Announcements

1.  RTC Reception – Thursday, Nov. 12
2.  Terrence Epperson announced that interviews for the new education librarian should begin next week with goal of hiring someone to begin Jan. 1.

V.  Old Business

1.  Adjunct Handbook – Members of GPC should look at Adjunct Handbook prior to the next meeting.  Does it mention graduate programs?  Do changes need to be made?

2.  Invitation to Vice Provost Kiselica – Decision was made to invite him to a meeting soon to discuss the role of Graduate Programs within the new Center for Teaching and Learning, as well as to include him in future meetings.

VI.  New Business

1.  Discussion and clarification of graduate programs:  There was a general discussion of the overall feeling of a lack of status of the graduate programs at TCNJ.  Members felt that the graduate programs do not receive the same level of attention and do not hold the same level of status as the undergraduate programs.  Members felt that a cause may be the lack of a dean of graduate studies.  Susan Bakewell-Sachs explained the role of the Graduate Deans Council and provided some history on the administrative structure of the leadership for the graduate programs.  Members discussed the idea of a strategic plan for graduate studies and Susan Bakewell-Sachs shared that graduate programs are addressed within the School of Nursing’s Strategic Plan and offered to bring that document to the GPC.  She will also ask Bill Behre and Ben Rifkin if they have similar mention with their Schools’ strategic plans.

2.  Discussed idea of having Graduate Coordinators come to a GPC meeting again as it was a success in the spring.  We will plan to invite them to a meeting soon.


Respectfully submitted,
Jody Eberly

